
 

    October 27, 2024      

             

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Times 

 

Mass Intentions 
 

 

 October 28, 2024           Monday                

 8:00 a.m.   †   Prayers for members of 

the McCullough family 

 

October 29, 2024,           Tuesday                      

               NO MASS    

 

October 30, 2024            Wednesday           

5:00 p.m.    †   Jim Brock 

 

October 31, 2024             Thursday           

8:00 a.m.  †      Nancy Fries 

     

November 1, 2024 Solemnity of All Saints                                

 8:00 a.m.  †   Helen Nix 

 7:00 p.m.  †   Andy Lowe 

 

November 2, 2024              Saturday              

5:00 p.m.  †   Jerry & Jean Zorger 

 

November 3, 2024               Sunday                

 8:00 a.m.       Parishioners 

10:30 a.m. †   Mark Chrzanowski 

 

Liturgical Ministers for November 2th 

& November 3rd  

 

Lectors 

5:00 p.m.   Tom Andreas (1) 

                  Melanie Bechtold (2) 

8:00 a.m.   Chris Morgan (1) 

                  Sam St. Clair (2) 

10:30 a.m. Jacob Alles (1)  

                  Don Neff (2)  

 

Hospitality Ministers 

5:00 p.m.  Chris Bechtold & Bryan 

Smethers 

8:00 a.m.   Charles Jansen & Wilson 

Schoon 

10:30 a.m. Brad Clifford & Charlottle Hill 

 

Extraordinary Minister of Holy 

Communion 

5:00 p.m.    Kevin Rupp, Janelle Schmitt 

& Danielle Smethers 

8:00 a.m.    Vanessa Schoon, Sara St. 

Clair & Nicholas Steill 

10:30 a.m.  Kristin Rentschler, Pat 

Zickgraf & Scott Smith 

 

Altar Servers 

5:00 p.m. Harker Lowen & Listen Lowen 

8:00 a.m.  Brian Morgan & Lucy Morgan 

10:30 a.m.  Abraham Smith & Adelaide 

Smith  

 

Annual Bishop’s Appeal 2024 -2025 

 Please continue to send in your pledge  

cards, or drop them off at the office. 

Please remember that there is the option 

to do monthly donations.  

Example: if you can donate $20.00 a  

month for 5 months, that adds up to  

$100.00.  

Please stop by the office if you are in need 

of a pledge card. Once your pledge card 

is filled out, you can drop it off in the 

collection basket, at the church office or 

send it to the church in the mail. 
 

Festival Committee Follow up Meeting 

The festival committee has scheduled a 

meeting to discuss and evaluate our fall 

festival. On Wednesday, November 6th at  

 



 

6:00 p.m. Parishioners are welcome to 

attend this meeting with your ideas or 

comments. It will be held in the 3rd grade 

classroom. 

 

A Note from Fr. Cyril Fernandes 

I would like to thank all the people that 

volunteered at our fall festival last 

weekend. We had a good time, good 

fellowship, and good food. I would like to 

thank Chairpersons Dick and Jean 

Buchanan, Mary Jo Brock, Erin Shidler, 

and Chuck and Sue Jansen for all their 

time the spent to get our festival together. 

I want to thank my staff, Robert Vranas, 

Kim Sedor and Sarah Walter who also 

spent a lot of their time for the festival. I 

would like to thank all of our donors. I will 

have the income and expenditures of the 

festival ready in the bulletin next 

weekend. Thank you,  

Fr. Cyril Fernandes 

 

A Note from Our Festival Chairman 

I want to thank our parish for being a part 

of our first church festival. We need to 

thank the church festival committee. 

These individuals donated a great deal 

of time and effort to plan this event. We 

need to thank all our volunteers that 

helped make this a successful event. 

There are too many to mention all by  

name. Our Patron saint, St. Paul of the 

Cross would be proud of our parish in 

what we accomplished during our 

festival. We will do it again next year! 

Thank you, Dick Buchanan.  

 

 

 

Collections for October 6, 2024  

 
Adult Offering Envelopes             $   1,688.00 

Loose                                             $     325.00 

Candles              $       14.00 

World Mission             $       72.00 

Total in pews:                                $ 2,099.00 
 

Online Collections 

Reg. Envelopes                             $ 2,532.00 

Repair Fund                                  $     367.00  

Second collection             $    105.00     

Other              $      25.00      

Total Online                                  $ 3,029.00  

          

St. Vincent DePaul Corner 
October 21, 2024  
Families served 42 Total people 103 
New Clients 4 Gas cards 3 
 
Needs canned peas and corn 
 
Your ongoing support whether that is  
financial, food donations, volunteering of  
your time, talent and last, but not least,  
your prayers are each examples of Jesus  
calls for us to love our neighbor. 
 
If you would like to help with St. Vincent   
DePaul, please contact the office and  
leave a message for Sara St. Clair.  
Thank you so very much for your ongoing  
support! Please keep in mind that St.  
Vincent DePaul Food Pantry is open  
EVERY Monday from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00  
p.m. If Monday falls directly on a holiday,  
the pantry will not be open.  
 
Community Center/ Election 
Due to our Community Ctr. being a voting  
polling site, all activities will be canceled  
 in the gym on Monday 10/4, Tuesday 10/5  
and Wednesday 10/6.  
 



 
Attention all sewing friends! 
We will be sewing pajama pants for a  
homeless shelter in Gallup, NM once  
again. If you can sew, cut fabric or iron,  
please join us in the Joe Zickgraf  
Community hall.  
Tuesday, November 12th, 9am-12PM and  
6 - 8 PM 
Wednesday November 13th, 9am-12PM  
and 6-8PM 
Pick and choose the dates that work  
best for you. We could use some more  
sheets or fabric if you have extra lying  
around at home. Just place in bag in  
Narthex with Julie Pine's name. 
Thank you, Julie Pine 260-229-8005 
 
Fall Diaper Drive for BABE of Whitley  
County! 
The Knights of Columbus are hosting a Fall  
Diaper Drive in support of BABE of Whitley  
County.  Please help us to support this  
wonderful pro-family organization by  
bringing in diapers and baby wipes and  
dropping them in the crib in the Narthex  
between October 19th and November  
17th. All sizes are welcome, but sizes 4, 5,  
6,and pull-ups are in greatest need. 
 
Adult Pickleball Is Back! 
Please join us for Pickleball in the  
Community Center on Monday evenings  
from 6:30 - 8:30 PM.  All skill levels  
welcome (age 16 and above please). Great  
exercise and fellowship at the same time!   
Questions? Call or text Kevin Rupp at  
(260) 341-9213.   
 
Knights of Columbus Blood Drive 
There is an upcoming blood drive with the  
Knights of Columbus and the Red Cross. 
Sunday, November 3rd from the hours of  
8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Please make sure  
you go to the Red Cross website to sign up  

 
online for your appointment to give blood  
(www.redcross.org) 
 
After giving blood, you can buy a pancake  
breakfast with the Youth Group in the  
Community Center to help their fundraiser. 
See the flyer in the bulletin. 
 
Donations for the Festival 
We would like to acknowledge the  
generous donors contributed to our  
festival or to our raffle.  
Culligan Water 
Holzinger Seed Service, Inc. 
St. Patrick & St. Hedwig Catholic churches  
in South Bend 
Karen Harwoth and crew in South Bend 
Mr. Santos of South Bend 
Renew Esthetics 
Tincaps baseball stadium 
Teghtmeyer Ace Hardware 
Paige’s Crossing & miniature golf 
Dickie Care wash 
Dick Buchanan - parishioner 
Barbara Norris – parishioner 
Sandy & Keith Kohut – parishioner 
Brew Ha coffee shop 
Junction Café 
By Design Hair 
Pizza Hut 
Trader Joes 
Sara & Sam St. Clair – parishioner 
The Square 
Hodges Landscaping 
Franciscan Fireworks 
Fabulous hair & nails 
Menards 
Bill Duffy – parishioner 
Rosa Wheeler – parishioner  
Vicki Morgan – parishioner 
Doug Stoffel – parishioner 
Culver’s  
 
 

http://www.redcross.org/


Friday, November 1st is the 
Solemnity of All Saints.  It is a Holy 

Day of Obligation.  Masses will be at 
8:00 am and 7:00 pm.                   

Catholic Q&A
We are bringing back Catholic Q&A!  

This is a great opportunity to ask those 
burning questions about the Church and 

the Catholic faith that you haven’t had the 
chance to get answered!  You can write 
down your questions anonymously and 

leave them in the box in the Narthex.  On 
Wednesday, November 20th our 

amazing team will answer the questions in 
the Community Center from 6:00-7:30pm.  
Even if you don’t ask a question, join us 

and bring a friend!  There will be food and 
drinks provided and its a wonderful 

evening to learn more about your Catholic 
faith!

Marriage and Family Ministry

Join Deacon Fred and Lisa Everett for a 
daylong retreat for married couples at the 
beautiful Lindenwood Retreat and 
Conference Center in Plymouth on Saturday, 
November 2, from 9:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

This retreat will be a time encounter Christ 
and each other more deeply, to heal from past 
disappointments, and to be refreshed in 
continuing to follow the Lord’s call. 
“Encountering the Beloved” will include 
talks, couple conversation time, Eucharistic 
Adoration, confession, fellowship and fun. 
The retreat will conclude with a catered, 
candlelight dinner and a renewal of 
commitment.
http://diocesefwsb.org/married 

ARC
Our Adult Religious Catechesis team 

will be presenting on Sunday, 
November 10th at 9:15 am in the 

Community Center!  The topic will be 
“Questions Your Kids Ask”.  Do your kids, 

grandkids, or nieces and nephews ask 
questions that make you scratch your 

head?  Would you like some help 
answering these 

type of questions?  
You can send us 
the questions 

your kids ask and 
we will discuss 
the best way to 
handle these 

types of questions 
from the little 

ones.  
  Use the QR 
code to send 

your questions. 




